Lady Hubert Wilkins 37 West 53rd St. New York 19, New York

Dear Friend:

I was made very happy to read your interesting letter of January 3rd, addressed to Mr. Mills, Vice President of the Urantia Brotherhood.

Your letter was turned over to me because I had recently had some correspondence concerning Sir Hubert and the Urantia Book with Dr. Stefansson's Secretary at Dartmouth College.

When I read Stefansson's article in THE READER'S DIGEST about Sir Hubert, and not knowing whether or not you knew much about the Urantia Book, I thought, in order to keep the records straight, I should send some information to Dr. Stefansson about the matter.

Now I am delighted to know that you know all about these things and am happy to learn of your interest. I am sending you a copy of the letter which I wrote in August of last year to Mrs. Hildick, Dr. Stefansson's secretary.

I know of no reason why Lowell Thomas should not say whatever he wishes about the Urantia movement in his writing about Sir Hubert. I know that a great many people knew about Urantia through your good husband, as it has come back to us here in Chicago, and I know that he distributed many books personally.

I hope to have the pleasure of meeting you one of these days, and I feel sure that if you are near Chicago you will come to see us. We all here were very fond of Sir Hubert and he has many times spoken to the Forum, which was the predecessor of our present First Urantia Society, of which I happen to be the President this current year.

In your contacts with Mr. Thomas I know of no reason why the facts of Sir Hubert's religious experience should be in any way concealed, and you can assure Mr. Thomas that if I can by of any help I will be very happy to meet with him.

You perhaps know that Sir Hubert sort of made his headquarters here while in Chicago, and it was here that he read the Urantia Papers during those years before publication.

It is a great relief to me, personally, to hear from you. I thought several times of writing to you after Sir Hubert's sudden demise, but I didn't know just how much you knew about the Urantia Book. As you say, your good husband was rather quiet about some of these things, and I never learned, through him, of your knowledge of these matters.

I assume that you probably get the quarterly news letter, since you got hold of Mr. Mill's name. If you do not receive it, let us know and I will see that your name gets on the list.

You may not know that we are still working hard on the Index or Concordance of the Urantia Book and hope to see its publication the latter part of this year. You will perhaps also be interested to know that the French translation is almost completed and 1961 will see its publication.

With all best wishes I beg to remain

Sincerely yours,

William S. Sadler